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THE MISSION OF ST. MARIA GORETTI CATHOLIC CHURCH  

IS TO EXTEND THE KINGDOM OF GOD  

BY SHARING GOD’S LOVE IN THE CHURCH COMMUNITY  

THROUGH SPIRIT-FILLED LITURGIES, RELIGIOUS EDUCATION, 

AND SERVICE TO OTHERS. 
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A NOTE FROM FATHER KEVIN 
 

Dear Brothers and Sisters in Christ, 
 

               +  Pax et Bonum! 
 

               Welcome to St. Maria Goretti on this the Fourth Sunday in Ordinary Time!  We bring 
our prayers, our praise, and our whole beings to the Lord today, so that we can be fed and 
strengthened for the Christian life!  It is great to be here and to be together as Church!  We do 
welcome all of our guests and visitors who join us for Mass this weekend.  We are happy that you have chosen to pray 
with us, in the most perfect prayer of all, the Holy Sacrifice of the Mass! 
 

              This week we pray for and mourn our Catholic brothers and sisters who were killed in the two bombings in the 
Philippines.  Twenty people were killed, and more than a hundred were wounded.  These were people who did nothing 
more than go to Mass last Sunday, as we are all supposed to do.  The radical Islamic group ISIL has claimed 
responsibility for the attack.  This reminds us all once again that there is a significant element within modern Islam 
that is filled with hatred, especially for Christians, and that in fact are not a religion, but are terrorists.  How very sad 
that in 2019 there are still those who use religion for hatred, murder, and terrorism.  What concerns me though even 
more, is the little attention that last Sunday’s bombings have received in the media.  Have you heard about these 
bombings anywhere, before reading it a week later in our Bulletin?  A number of people that I have talked to since last 
Sunday had not.   It concerns me that the killing, injuring, and persecution of Christians has become so acceptable to 
so many, that we aren’t even hearing about the sacrifice of these modern martyrs.   And how different would it be if 
twenty Muslims were killed, and over one hundred Muslims were injured, in the bombing of a mosque?  These are wild 
days!  There is much to pray for!  My main reason for bringing this up truly is to ask you to pray for ALL persecuted 
Christians everywhere.  It is still happening, folks!  We must pray for these brothers and sisters.  They need our 
prayers.  And what is also true is that by acknowledging what they are going through and how they suffer, it makes our 
“little persecutions”  so much more tolerable, and makes us appreciate and treasure our religious liberty that we enjoy 
in our country, so that we can take advantage of it and really live out our Faith!   
 

              This weekend we are hearing the women’s Christ Renews His Parish invitation announcement, and next 
weekend it will be the guy’s turn.  I want to HIGHLY encourage every adult member of our Parish family to consider 
attending one of these weekends.  Christ Renews His Parish has helped an awful lot of us here at St. Maria Goretti 
increase our Faith and Commitment to Jesus Christ and His Church.  These weekends have had perhaps more 
influence on our Parish than anything else that we have done.  It truly is our goal and our desire to have every adult 
member of St. Maria Goretti make the Christ Renews His Parish weekend as soon as they can.  How about YOU?  
Have you made a Christ Renews His Parish weekend?  And if not, why not?  We need you!  Your brothers and sisters in 
Christ need you!  And I offer a special plea to our new brothers and sisters who have joined the Parish in the last six 
months, and there are dozens of you!  We are so glad that you are here and have chosen to be part of our Parish 
family.  There is no better way for you to get more involved and meet a bunch of new people, than by making the 
Christ Renews His Parish weekend.  You won’t regret it.  You have my word on that!  And there are also many who 
have been around St. Maria Goretti for years, and who still haven’t made the Christ Renews His Parish weekend.  
We’d love for this to be your time!  Please consider joining us on the spring weekends.  The Women’s weekend is 
coming up at the end of this month, February 23th and 24th.   And the Men’s weekend is the second weekend in 
March, or March 9th and 10th.  I’m very excited about these upcoming weekends, because I know the hard work that  
had gone into their preparation.  These are both going to be two of our best!  See the ladies today after Mass.  And 
guys, you’ll get more information next weekend. 
 

               So Patriots or Rams?  What do you think?  Enjoy the game tonight!  Have a blessed week and stay warm! 
 

                                                                                                In Christ, 
                                                                                                Fr. Kevin 
 

                                             Be careful of your thoughts; they may break into words at any time! 

Welcome! For more than 23 years now, we have been building the Kingdom of God, not with a few people, but 
with everyone! Please accept my warmest welcome, and I pray you will come to know St. Maria Goretti as we all 
do—our Spiritual Home and Loving Community. We are glad you are here and look forward to meeting you!  
God Bless you. —Father Kevin                   


